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The return of cultural assets seized as a result of Nazi persecution: The first recommendation of the Advisory Commission.
The Advisory Commission on the return of cultural assets seized as a result of Nazi persecution, especially from Jewish possession, has today in Berlin delivered its first recommendation. As a result of their deliberations in the State of Saxony-Anhalt under the chairmanship of Professor Jutta Limbach, the Commission recommends that the Federal Government return three paintings by Karl Blechen and a watercolour by Anselm Feuerbach to the community of heirs of Julius and Clara Freund.
The following facts underpin the recommendation: Julius Freund, who as a Jew was persecuted by the Nazi regime, possessed a large art collection which included the paintings in question. At the end of 1933, he took this collection to Switzerland in order to protect it from the grasp of the National Socialists.  In 1939 Julius Freund and his wife, now penniless, emigrated to London because of the persecution measures of the Nazis.  After his death in 1941, Clara Freund found herself in 1942 forced for economic reasons to have the collection auctioned in Lucerne at the Galerie Fischer. The pictures mentioned were acquired there by Hans Posse, Hitler’s special commissioner for the development of the “Führer museum” in Linz. At the end of the war, the paintings were seized by the Allies, and as art works which at first could not be identified with their owner, were given as a loan by the German state to German museums.  Later they were displayed as lost art in the internet database www.lostart.de, in order by this means to find those with justified claims.
Julius Freund’s community of heirs, represented by the Berlin lawyer Dr Jost von Trott zu Solz, asked for the return of the four art works on the grounds that their sale had been caused solely because of economic difficulties which were exclusively dependent upon the persecution measures of the Nazis.
The Federal authority responsible for ruling on open questions about assets refused to return the paintings because it rejected the connection between the persecution and the sale.
It is the task of the Advisory Commission to assume the role of arbiter between the Federal government and other public institutions and the former owner of the cultural asset or their heirs, if this is desired by both parties. It can make a recommendation for a solution of the conflict based upon a moral judgement.  Working for the Commission in an honorary capacity are: the former president of the Federal Republic of German, Dr Richard von Weisäcker; the former president of the German Bundestag, Professor Rita Süssmuth; the former president of the Constitutional Court, Professor Jutta Limbach; the art historian, Professor Thomas Gaehtgens; the philosophy professor, Professor Günther Patzig; the legal philosopher, Professor Dietmar von der Pfordten; the history professor, Professor Rheinhard Rürup; and the philosopher Professor Ursula Wolf.

The Coordinating Authority for the Loss of Cultural Assets in Magdeburg (www.lostart.de) is the seat of the Advisory Commission and the contact point for applicants.
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